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Please Check Against SStatement Statement by Ms. Gladice Pickering, Legal Attaché during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Panama, 06 May 2015, 09h00 – 12h30
Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Panama to the 22nd Session of the UPR and commends Panama on the presentation of their national report for this review. 
Namibia lauds the strengthening of the national institutions aimed at the promotion and protection of human rights, especially the efforts undertaken in respect of the Ombudsman’s Office, the Prison Training Academy, the National Coalition for Development and the National Human Rights Commission and commends the Government of Panama for these efforts. 

My delegation also welcomes the adoption of the State Policy on Equal Opportunities for Women and its implementation action plan for 2015–2019 and wishes the Government of Panama success with the rollout of this plan. 

Namibia recommends the following:  
1. That Panama takes all necessary measures to ensure that its national legislation and policies are brought in line with the obligations as set out in the CEDAW, and to adequately fund the institutions responsible for implementation of this framework. 

2. That Panama takes all necessary measures, including awareness raising and education as well as legislative measures to eliminate discrimination against Afro-Panamanian people. 
3. That Panama ensures the equal treatment and non-discrimination of all children, irrespective of their ethnicity, including equal opportunity to access education at the same level.  

We wish Panama all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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